AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 15TH day of December, 2010

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

        Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Absent:                    George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman       

        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer



        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Town Clerk Zarutskie said Catherine Tompkins has recently passed and he asked everyone to please remember Catherine Tompkins in their prayers. Mr. Zarutskie said she was a friend to all present tonight and will be missed.  

Councilman Ernest Bello led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA



Delete    # 5     IKON Proposal


Add On # 5     POLICE: Promotion to Sergeant

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve this audit in the amount of $763,900.24 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

5.
IKON Proposal


This item was deleted from this agenda.

5.
(Add On) POLICE: Promotion to Sergeant

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Charlene Black to canvass the list for the Sergeant Promotion List from Orange County and authorize Chief John Mahoney to set up interviews when he receives the list. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

6.
HIGHWAY: Survey for Frozen Ridge Road 

James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said he provided the Town Board with three survey proposals that are listed as follows:

Company


Location

AMOUNT





William Hildreth Land Surveying, P.C. 
407 South Plank Road

Task 1 $1,575.00





Newburgh, NY 12550

Task 2      425.00

Daniel J. O’Brien, PLS

239 Millsburgh Road






Middletown, NY 10940
            $2,100.00

Zen Design Consultants, Inc.

6 Old North Plank Road
Task 1 $2,500.00






Newburgh, NY 12550

Task 2      450.00
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These quotes are for formalizing a drainage easement across the Lands of Goodrich which is located off of Frozen Ridge Road. Mr. Osborne’s recommendation to the Town Board is to select the lowest quote submitted by William Hildreth Land Surveying at the cost of $2.000.00. He is also requesting the Board add a $500.00 allowance to the Hildreth’s proposal for a field directed survey. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to accept the proposal submitted by William Hildreth located in Newburgh, New York, for professional services for a drainage easement that will be located on Frozen Ridge Road, for a cost not to exceed $2,500.00. The subject matter is as follows: 

Task l: Conduct a field survey and provide mapping to show existing ditch line and woods line sufficient for design of new ditch location. Topographical features and adjoining property lines will be shown. Map copies included.

Task 2: Preparation of easement map and metes and bounds description. Copies of each include.

This proposal does not include any field stake out work for construction or as-built survey work. An invoice for field work and mapping will be submitted upon completion. An invoice for easement work will be submitted upon completion. 

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Bello asked when the survey will begin. 

Mr. Osborne said Mr. Hildreth has been put on notice and anticipation and work will begin as soon as Mr. Hildreth can schedule it. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent
7.
ENGINEERING:

A.
Chadwick Lake Water Treatment Plant Proposal for SCADE Hardware & Software upgrades

Mr. Osborne said there have been several discussions about how the SCADE System Upgrade should be done at Chadwick Lake. The hardware at the Filter Plant is out of date and the Town’s license will soon be out of date. Mr. Osborne said the only option the Town has is to renew the software and replace the hardware. Mr. Osborne said because this is a highly technical field the matter can be treated outside of the municipal bidding process as professional services. The Town Board has asked him to solicit two proposals. The proposals received were from O’Brien & Gere located at 333 West Washington Street, Syracuse, New York and Sterns and Wheler who are located at One Remington Park Drive Cazenovia, New York. Mr. Osborne said both firms have highly qualified IT departments that are capable of doing the work needed. Based on the cost proposal he is recommending Sterns & Wheler. If the Board agrees Sterns & Wheler will talk to the operating staff and then make a specific recommendation on a software package and move forward with. The Town currently is using the Cimplicity system, but the operating staff at the Water Department has had difficulty obtaining technical support when problems or changes arise in the system. Sterns and Wheler will make a recommendation on what software and hardware should be used. 

Councilman Bello asked what the Town is presently using.

Mr. Osborne said they have a seven year old computer in poor operating condition and an old version of Cimplicity.

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Osborne for the total amount of O’Brien & Gere’s proposal. 
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Mr. Osborne said O’Brien & Gere’s proposal for the Cimplicity system is in the amount of $35,000.00 and the iFIX proposal is for $60,000.00. The Sterns & Wheler’s proposal for Cimplicity is $10,700.00 and iFIX is $53,000.00. The Town will purchase the software and the hardware.  

Councilwoman Green asked if the system that Stearns and Wheler recommend will be compatible with the new Delaware Filter Plant. 

Mr. Osborne asked the Town Board to look at what he has underlined in the Stearns and Wheler proposal which reads “the benefits and costs associated to switch to GE Fanuc iFIX software, which has more available support, is a water industry leader, and has improved functionality that will benefit the Town.”

Councilman Bello asked Mr. Osborne the difference between Cimplicity and iFIX programs. 
Mr. Osborne said the current Cimplicity screens will automatically accommodate the Cimplicity software upgrade. iFIX is not compatible with the Cimplicity programs and therefore the screens have to be recreated. Mr. Osborne said the Town Board has to consider further costs for maintenance.
Councilwoman Greene asked what type of training will be provided by Cimplicity.  
Mr. Osborne said the design engineer will train the Town employees and they will provide a warranty period for the start up of the programming. 

Supervisor Booth said he is going to hold this item over until the Monday, December 20th Town Board Meeting in order to give Councilman Woolsey and Councilman Piaquadio time to review this material. 

B.
Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Treatment Plant 


1.
Proposed Bid Schedule
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the bid schedule for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap-Water Treatment Plant as follows:

Advertise for Bids

January 11, 2011 (Sentinel)

January 12, 2011 (Mid Hudson Times & 
                              The Times Herald Record) 
Open Bids
February 16, 2011 @ 2:00 p.m.

Award Contract
March 2, 2011

Receive Executed Contracts
March 28, 2011

Pre-Construction Meeting

& Notice to Proceed
April 4, 2011

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent


2.
Authorization of Bid Phase Engineering Service

Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, said the Town of Newburgh has a contract with Sterns and Wheler through the bid phase. The Town has been authorizing the tasks in sequential order and the last task in this contract is the contract bidding phase and award. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to authorize the bid phase engineering service and award for the Delaware Aqueduct Tap in the amount of   $39,200.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Mr. Osborne said this project is subject to the Wicks Law and there will be four separate contracts that will be bid on and evaluated. 

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Osborne the status of the manganese project at Chadwick Lake.

Mr. Osborne said the Department of Health has done a walk through and the Town is waiting for them to issue a “completed works approval”. The Town is now doing the punch list. 
Supervisor Booth asked if the emergency generator is ready for operation. 

Mr. Osborne said it has been fueled and a power cut over has been done to the automatic trans over switch. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

8.
WATER SUPPLY: Budget Transfer


Mr. Osborne said this budget transfer is required to pay for the disassembly, repairs, rebuild, reinstallation and start up of two of the 3500 gpm-400 hp pumps at the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Facility. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer dated December 8, 2010 submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, as follows:

FROM



TO




AMOUNT


Insurance


Repairs to Non-Vehicle Equipment


040.1910.499


8330.0474



$21,000.00


Tax Refunds


Repairs to Non-Vehicle Equipment


040.1964.499


8330.0474



$14,000.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

9.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Personal Qualification of Impact Officer

MOTION was made at 7:31 p.m. by Councilman Bello to go into Executive Session to discuss the personal qualifications of an Impact Officer. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

MOTION was made at 7:58 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent

Supervisor Booth said no action was taken in Executive Session. 
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10.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:59 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – absent; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 2 absent


Meeting adjourned at 7:59 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,

.

_____________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk             
 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

